Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for September 20, 2005

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune and Karen Joseph (Absent: Barbara Blanton)
Directors: Milly Shaffer, Barb Triplett, and Judy Goglin (Absent: Howard Emswiler, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart)

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  (Adjourned 8:10)

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting was waived; motion by Barb Triplett, second by Judy Goglin, motion carried.  [Minutes are posted on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.]

President’s Report: 

Dan announced that the “Pathway to Victory” project is now complete.  He said that we will continue to sell the engraved paving bricks. 
Vice President’s Report:

Tom reported that he has finished uploading the pictures from the 2005 banquet onto the website.  He also distributed a 2005-2006 meeting and business calendar.  Tom reported that The Licking County Foundation received our $3,500 contribution to the scholarship fund.
Treasurer’s Report:

Bev distributed financial reports for the year-to-date.  The current balance is $1,999.06.

Brick Committee:

Dan reported that we have received four additional brick orders.  He said that paving brick orders will be held for engraving until we have six or more.  Dan said that we will have them installed possibly bi-annually depending on the quantity.
Old Business: 
Barb Triplett initiated a discussion on the banquet venue.  It was noted that Howard Emswiler has offered his new building / enclosure on Morse Road for our next banquet.  Milly Shaffer would like us to continue at the High School.  There was discussion about the expense of using the high school.  There was also a question of possibly having an afternoon rather than evening event.  Barb suggested that we conduct a telephone survey of possible acceptable scenarios.  Dan suggested that we develop a questionnaire and mail it to our members.  Barb will compose the questionnaire and anyone wishing to contribute, please email Barb comments.
New Business:

…Dan appointed Bev DeNune , Tom Dunkle and himself as the 2006 Budget Committee.

…Fund Raising Events and/or Projects were discussed:

…Dan suggested another tailgate party for one of the home football games.  Discussion revealed that other boosters have not been successful and ousr last year was not successful.  Members agreed to reject the idea.
…Dan suggested that we offer graduate packages to parents as a fund raiser.  The package could include; alumni membership, alumni sweat shirt, tickets to the alumni banquet, and engraved brick.  Barb and Judy will draft several ideas for packages and present at the next meeting.

…Milly suggested that we publish alumni memory books as a fund raiser.  The book would include the graduation composite pictures of years past.

…Keith Edmonds suggested that we have some type of raffle as a fund raiser.

…Motion by Tom, second by Judy to reimburse Milly $7.00 for framing supplies, motion carried.
Tom Dunkle moved to adjourn, second by Karen Joseph, motion carried.

Tom Dunkle for Secretary Barbara Blanton

